 SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

March 16, 2007
The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 9 a.m..
The board members present were:  Pam Neal, Larry Newkirk and Becky Lindsay and Bill Strawn.
Nancy Gallagher was present by speaker phone.  Jim Beale amd Karen Green were absent.
Wendy Posella and Lea Stokes of Preferred Management Services, Inc. were also present.

Bill Strawn confirmed that a quorum has been established and the association complied with the notice requirements for the meeting.  
Wendy Posella presented the minutes of the board meeting held on February 17, 2007.  Larry Newkirk asked that under Unfinished Business paragraph 1 that in addition to “pay John Barber up to $2,000…that this money include any xrays or other methods necessary be included.  It was also asked that under Kayak racks, that the cost is to be paid for by owners purchasing the spots.  Larry Newkirk made a motion to accept the amended minutes, Nancy Gallagher seconded, motion carried unanimously.  
Manager’s Report 
Wendy presented the manager’s report.  Wendy mentioned that the replacement of the actual smoke detector is $40.00 a piece.  The battery replacement remains at $15 per battery or up to $50 for all in the unit.  
Larry Newkirk would like to see stenciled STOP at the north end garage area for pedestrians and also for the sidewalk end to ask them to stop as well.  Wendy will ask maintenance to take care of this. 
The condition of the dune walkover was brought up as well.  SCIII does not own this property and has no desire to obtain it.  It is used by all owners from across the street as well as all owners on this side and it is up to the MSOA to maintain its repair status.  

Committee Reports
Larry gave the financial report.  He stated that the Engineering report has not been paid yet, Wendy will void the check and if necessary it will be written at a later date.  Larry gave an update on the engineers report when they met with the actual engineer.  This was two weeks ago and to date they have not heard one thing.  Not one note was taken during their walkthrough.  They did, however, take photographs.  

Lea also mentioned that rather than accruing payments, they were all paid current.  This will continue every month.  There were also items under building maintenance that were not usual payments.  Larry would like the lights on the steps down be put to capital contributions.  Larry also asked that the lien spreadsheet be available by next month’s meeting and that the lien directory have dates on them as well.  
Also, once it is in foreclosure, make sure that no one accepts a partial payment ever.  
Unfinished Business
Haskell Company has been put on notice by the attorney to try and get all issues taken care of.  They have 75 days in which to respond to the attorney with their findings.  All the professionals that have inspected the building have agreed that there is no indication that there is a post tension issue in the building at all.  
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With no other business to come before the board Pam Neal made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:20 a.m. with Becky Lindsay seconding.  The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted to the board of directors of the Surf Club III Condominium Association, Inc.,

Wendy Posella
Community Association Manager

